MINUTES August 21, 2023 Interagency Consultation Meeting


Interagency Consultation
Alabama Transportation Conformity
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
DATE: August 21st, 2023
TIME: 10:00 am CST
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~AGENDA~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
1. Introductions
2. Approval Past Month’s Minutes
3. McAshan Drive Interchange project – Exempt or Non-exempt status
Mike Kaczorowski of the Regional Planning Commission of Greater Birmingham (RPCGB) began the meeting by presenting the group with a project that would reconfigure the McAshan Drive interchange at exit 104 on I-59/20 West of Bessemer. The RPCGB does not consider the McAshan project a capacity adding project, because the road widening portion is only around 1000 feet long. Mr. Kaczorowski explained that generally projects are considered capacity adding if the roadway widening section is more than half of a mile in length. After presenting the McAshan project plans to the IAC, and with no objections from the group, the project was not considered capacity adding and therefore exempt from air quality conformity. Mr. Kaczorowski then mentioned that ALDOT would perform a hot spot screening analysis for the McAshan project much like the one that was done for the US 280 project in June. Weston Freund of the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA), on behalf of Dianna Myers of EPA, asked if there were any deadlines or responses requested on the hotspot analysis that was carried out in June. Mr. Kaczorowski answered saying that he hadn’t had any responses and wasn’t sure if anybody else did. Natasha Clay of the Alabama Department of Transportation (ALDOT) asked for clarification and wanted to make sure that there were no comments on that submittal, so that they could close out the comment period. Mr. Kaczorowski suggested that since the hotspot checklist in question was not related to the McAshan project, the group should move on to the next agenda item if there were no additional comments.
4. Open Discussion 

Dale Hurst of the Alabama Department of Environmental Management (ADEM) started open discussion by updating the IAC on the status of the revised conformity SIP and MOA. He Informed the group that the updated plan would be included in the latest rulemaking package that would go out for a 30-day public comment period beginning on Wednesday, August 23rd. Mr. Hurst continued saying that the last update to this plan occurred in 2007. Since that was about 16 years ago there were a few outdated things, such as any references to the Jackson County nonattainment area, that needed to be removed from the plan. Mr. Hurst then asked EPA for guidance on when the signatory pages needed to be signed by the IAC directors and sent to EPA for the final signature. Specifically, he asked if the pages should be signed after the initial comment period ends or should the signing take place after the EPA gives its final approval. Sarah LaRocca of EPA answered saying that her initial thought was that the signature pages should be signed before they are sent, because EPA is proposing to approve the changes rather than making any additional comments on the final submittal. Mr. Hurst concurred and told the group that as soon as the comment period ends the signatory pages would go out to then be collected and sent to EPA in a package immediately. Ms. LaRocca said that sounded good and if she heard anything otherwise, she would let us know. Next Mr. Kaczorowski revisited the question posed by Weston earlier in the meeting saying that he did not receive any recent emails containing a hotspot form from Ms. Myers requesting comments. Mr. Freund explained that he meant to direct the question to Benjamin Scheierman of ADEM, and that when he heard the hotspot checklist mentioned earlier that was his cue to ask the question. He further explained that he was asking about the hotspot checklist for the project on US 280 that was emailed out to the IAC in July, and not about a checklist for the project on McAshan Drive. Speaking of McAshan Drive, Mr. Freund wanted to know what reasoning there was for giving the project exempt status. Mr. Kaczorowski explained that the project did not meet the criteria of a capacity adding project, because the roadway that was being widened was less than half a mile. He further explained that the rest of the project was reconfiguring the interchange, which is not considered capacity adding as it is part of traffic operations. Since the project was brought before the IAC without any questions or disagreements the project would be considered exempt. Mr. Freund said he would direct this information to Ms. Myers, and he would follow up afterwards. Mr. Kaczorowski thanked him and while he had the floor wanted to also thank the group for their review of the 2050 Regional Transportation Plan, Air Quality Conformity, Public Involvement Document, and FY2024-2027 TIP which were all approved by the MPO Policy Board on August 9th and have since been forwarded to ALDOT and the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA). Ms. Clay wanted to circle back and make sure that there were no comments on the US 280 projects hotspot checklist. Mr. Scheierman said that he did not receive any comments on the checklist after sending it out to the IAC. Mr. Kaczorowski explained that during the June meeting the question that was asked on the hotspot analysis was if the US 280 project was included in the TIP or STIP, and the group agreed that it was included in the draft TIP and STIP which has now been adopted. Mr. Kaczorowski suggested that Ms. Clay coordinate with Federal Highway on the hotspot checklist to make sure the US 280 project was approvable. Ms. Clay responded saying that they have spoken with FHWA and agreed, but just wanted to make sure that there were not any comments on the hotspot form and that they could proceed with getting the project approved. Lastly, Richard Wong of EPA updated the group on MOVES4, saying that it was releasing soon and that there were some training webinars provided by the Office of Transportation Air Quality. Mr. Wong also informed the group that once the new model is released a rulemaking will come out shortly thereafter, that will start the clock for the use of MOVES. There will be a two-year grace period for transportation conformity and PM hotspot analysis for use of MOVES4, but for SIP work purposes the use of the new model would be more immediate. 
5. Next Call: September 25th 
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